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Discussion Topics: Course Objectives:

This course focuses on the critical managerial tasks of planning and managing strategic 
activities.  The central theme of the course is that an organization\202s chances for 
sustained success are greatly improved when managers adopt a strategic orientation.  The 
purpose of the course is to facilitate the development of analytical skills to improve 
decision-making.  Specifically, the course examines the elements of strategic decision-making 
that include: the techniques of strategic analysis, the tasks and processes associated with 
strategy formulation and implementation, and the processes of aligning the operations and 
culture of an enterprise to match the requirements of strategy. 

The course examines the fundamental issue in running a business enterprise:  what must 
managers do to make a company a winner?  In this course you will build and exercise your 
strategic thinking ability by learning strategic concepts and applying them to case analyses 
and assignments.  These concepts can be applied immediately in your career.   The strategic 
analysis framework also will enable you to synthesize and integrate management concepts and 
insights gained from prior courses and work experiences.  While it is true that senior 
executives typically set corporate strategies, even very junior managers can benefit from 
applying strategic planning techniques for the areas under their control.  An understanding 
of strategic management processes also is an necessary skill for small business 
owners/entrepreneurs.

Course Content

The course will examine key elements of strategic management:

 Developing a strategic vision and mission statement.

 Setting organizational objectives

 Analyzing industries and competitors

 Forecasting and evaluating the impact of the business environment

 Assessing the internal strengths and weaknesses of an organization

 Developing competitive strategy

 Implementing strategy and managing strategic change

Course Organization
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The course material is covered through lectures, cases, and discussions.

 Students will prepare written case analyses individually and in groups

 Students will work in groups regularly to analyze and present case studies

 All class members are expected to be prepared and to participate in class discussions

Grading: 15% Individual Written Case Analysis

10%     Executive Report
 

30% Exam

15% Participation

30% Group Case analysis and Presentation

100%

 

The components of the evaluation may change at the discretion of the instructor; these will 
be confirmed in the first class.

*The final grade distribution for the course will adhere to the Faculty of Business 
Administration norms.  The mean grade will be a B or equivalent to a GPA of 3.0.

Required Texts: Hill & Jones; Strategic Management:  An Integrated Approach, 6th Updated ed, 
Houghton Mifflin:  2004.  ISBN 0618543686

Recommended Texts: 

Materials/Supplies: 

Prerequisite/Corequisite: Prerequisites: 90 credit hours; BUS 207, BUS 312, BUS 343, 360 and 
one of BUS 374 or BUS 381

Notes: This outline is subject to change at the discretion of the instructor

This outline is derived from a course outline repository database that was maintained by SFU 
Student Services and the University’s IT Services Department. The database was retired in 
2014 and the data migrated to SFU Archives in 2015.


